Meeting Notes 1/31/2017
Juniata College

Wellness Committee

January 24, 2017; 11:00 am

VLSC Seminar Room
Committee Members Present:

Cady Kyle
Andrea Smith

Bethany Sheffield
Joel Pheasant
Betty McKim

Penny Hooper Conway

Deb Kirchhof-Glazier

The meeting was called to order and the committee was presented with the following agenda:

1. Discuss Old Business 
a. Biometric Screenings –Andrea reported that screenings are scheduled for Thursday, January 26th (IM Gym) and Wednesday, February 1st (Sill Boardroom).
b. Brunch and Learn – A “Know your Numbers” brunch and learn is scheduled for Friday, January 27th for those who have a biometric screenings scheduled or those who had one at the doctor’s office and want to know their numbers.

c. Lunch and Learn – A drug and alcohol abuse lunch and learn is scheduled for January 31st at noon.  This lunch and learn is for Students and Staff.  Kerry Harper offered to do a screening in February on Eating Disorders.   The committee suggested a lunch and learn on Sleep Habits.  Andrea will touch base with the sleep lab at JC Blair.

d. Blood Pressure Screenings – The screenings are currently scheduled from 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. every other Wednesday in VLSC.   Cady is going to change the screening location to the lobby of Ellis Hall now that construction is done.

e. Wellness Rewards – 

i. Logs – will be left as is.   

ii. Prizes – will be changed.   Gift cards will no longer be an option.   HRA’s will no longer be an option.   Those participating can choose either a stipend to be paid through payroll, or an extra day off.  Breakdown of stipend amounts is attached.
f. Wellness Strategic Plan – this was put on the agenda just so we can keep it on our radar.   Andrea and Cady will meet with Gerry to discuss metrics.

New Business
1.  Employee Financial Wellness – Cady will work with Val to get something scheduled on Employee Financial Wellness.   The Wellness Committee asked Cady to check with Metlife as well as TIAA Cref.
2. Spring Fitness Challenge – Andrea has been in touch with Susquehanna and we will be doing a spring fitness challenge (Step Up to the Challenge) once again.   The committee would like to consider having our students take part.   
a. Walk to the Peace Chapel – this will be incorporated into the challenge.

3. Weight Watchers – An open house will be scheduled during the regularly scheduled meeting on January 26th.   Those who sign up for the next session can sign up at a reduced rate.  There are 5 more weeks in the current session.
4.  Walk Huntingdon – Cady reported on the Walk Huntingdon Meeting.   She said the survey came back positive that the committee should do it again, however there is some support that the committee received last year but will not be receiving this year.   Huntingdon Borough will not contribute.   There is also a $250 set up fee for signs this year.  Cady asked the committee (which donated $1000 in 2016) to up its donation by $250 (for a total of $1250).  The Wellness committee agreed.
5. Smoking Policy – Cady brought this to the committee’s attention to keep it on our radar.  The process for the smoking policy is for approval by senior leadership.  Cady agreed to check to see what other schools in the list serve to doing.

6. Biggest Loser Competition – Andrea reminded the committee that the Facilities crew is starting the Biggest Loser Competition on February 1st and that it is open to anyone on campus.
7. Jeans and Teams Day – This is scheduled for Monday, February 6th.   $5 to wear jeans and a jersey for your favorite team.  Proceeds go to the United Way

The next Wellness committee meeting will be held February 28th.
Wellness Rewards Stipend Amounts
100 -199 points



$15 stipend

200-299 points



$25 stipend

300-399 points



$50 stipend

400-499 points



$75 stipend

Over 500 points



$150 stipend or day off
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